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“ . . . preparing young people to be lifelong learners, caring 

individuals and responsible citizens.” 

 

 

 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
Thank you for your support and patience as we continue to put together a fall middle school athletic 
season.  We are very fortunate to have students participating in cross country, soccer, football, tennis, 
and volleyball.  Special thanks to our coaches and athletes for their continued efforts in ensuring the 
activities are held in accordance with recommendations from the WIAA, Dunn County Health 
Department, and School District of the Menomonie Area.   
 
As a result, spectator attendance at MMS home athletic competitions will be limited to 2 
parents/guardians per participant.*  This will allow us to be in compliance with current county guidelines 
for large gatherings(50 outdoors & 25 indoors).  In addition, please review the following expectations: 

 Passes are non-transferable to other family, friends, siblings, students, etc. 
 You must call or email tina_potter@msd.k12.wi.us  at least 24 hours prior to the event to 

reserve your pass including the name of parent/guardian attending, phone number, event, 
and student’s name. 

 *Due to the large number of students involved, cross country will be limited to 1 
parent/guardian per participant.   

 Cross country will be treated as two separate events.  There will be a 15 minute break between 
the races allowing the girls’ spectators time to exit and the boys’ spectators time to enter the 
race venue.   

 For other events such as volleyball and football, you must stay at the assigned field/court and 
leave immediately when the game is completed.  

 You will need to sign in with a MMS staff member prior to entering the event. 
 Only parents/guardians of Menomonie students will be allowed at the event.  
 Those in attendance are required to social distance and wear face coverings for both indoor and 

outdoor events.   

 
We are very excited to have the opportunity to provide a positive athletic experience for our middle 
school students this fall.  We thank you in advance for your cooperation in following our COVID-19 
precautions.   
 
Sincerely, 
 

 

Mark Anderson 
MMS Assistant Principal  
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